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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 25th May 2016 at Puncheston School at 8.18 p m following the Annual General Meeting.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Dr Peter Lilley, Mrs Alison Evans, Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Gareth Howells, Mr Wyn Williams and Mrs Anne Thomas.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 27th April 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) UNCLASSIFIED ROAD. The Clerk reported that he had written to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn, Area Maintenance Manager – North, Pembs County Council enquiring whether or not the unclassified road leading from the C3166 Puncheston to Trecwn road to Llys-y-defaid and Garn Deifog was maintained at public expense because repairs to the road are required. A reply had been received from Mr Llewelyn stating that the road was maintained at public expense and that due to the extent of the damage to the road, reconstruction of the area is required and a job ticket has been raised and forwarded to Engineering Works Section to carry out the work.
(b) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. The Clerk had asked Alison Evans to identify further areas of Japanese Knotweed, which she had done. He had reported all areas which he and Alison Evans had identified to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn and requested that these areas be sprayed.
(c) ANNUAL AUDIT. The accounts had been audited by Mrs Sharon Wormleighton, the internal auditor. The Chairman and Clerk signed a number of photocopied minutes, bank statements and financial reports required by the external auditors as supporting evidence to the audit.

(d) CODE OF CONDUCT. The revised Code of Conduct and a Welsh Government letter dated 2nd March 2016 had been observed. It was proposed by Alison Evans, seconded by Peter Lilley, and agreed to adopt this revised Code of Conduct.

(e) TREES FALLEN INTO AFON ANGHOF. The Clerk reported the two fallen trees in Afon Anghof at Pont Martin to Mr J Emrys Llewelyn and the trees had been removed within a matter of days.
4.Highway Matters.
(a) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMP. On 17th May the Clerk had observed that Lamp 804/1408 near Bryn Olwyn, Little Newcastle was flickering. He reported this lamp to the Service Line, Pembs County Council on 19th May 2016.

(b) BLOCKED PUBLIC FOOTPATH. The Clerk reported that he had received a complaint from a member of the community that a fence has been constructed across a public footpath behind Sycamore Villa, Puncheston. It was agreed that the Clerk should investigate the matter and if necessary report the matter to Mr Matthew Cloud, Public Rights of Way Section, Pembs County Council.
(c) SPEEDING TRACTORS. The Clerk reported that he had received a complaint from a member of the community regarding speeding silage tractors and trailers at Park Avenue, Puncheston. It was agreed that the Clerk includes an item in the news item stating that members of the public should report the matter to the Police using line 101, at the time when silage is being led through the village.

(d) JAPANESE KNOTWEED. Dewi Lewis reported that there is a further patch of Japanese Knotweed growing on the B4313 between Penterfyn and Erw Lon. It was agreed that the Clerk should inform 
Mr Neil McCarthy, Pembs County Council accordingly.
5. Planning.

Pembs CC 15/1288/DC. Advice received of discharge of condition 3 of planning ref 15/0695/PA at Fagwrfran East, Puncheston.
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6. Correspondence.
(a) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL. Invoice received for annual rent for Puncheston Play Area. It was proposed by Peter Lilley, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed to pay the rent of £30.00.

(b) PALC/ONE VOICE WALES (OVW). Email received from Vanessa Walker of a joint PALC/OVW meeting at Crundale Hall on Tuesday 24th May regarding the Charter with Pembs County Council and the Future of Community Councils in Pembrokeshire. The Clerk had forwarded the email to all councillors in case they wished to attend the meeting. The Clerk had attended the meeting and gave a brief report.
(c) ONE VOICE WALES (OVW). Receipt received for our membership fee. Also a letter requesting the names of representatives to attend the OVW quarterly Pembs Area meetings. There were no nominations. The Clerk is a representative on behalf of Ambleston Community Council.
(d) Email received from the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales regarding Councillors’ allowances and expenses. The Clerk to reply via email submitting a ‘Nil’ return to the Panel. Also to publish in the news item that no remuneration was received by Members of Puncheston Community Council in 2015/16.
(e) The following items were received for information:-


(i) NHS Wales Hywel Dda Health Board. Notification of Transforming Mental Health Services

Stakeholder feedback event at National Botanical Gardens of Wales on 10th May 2016.


(ii) Fields in Trust. Letter regarding the Centenary Fields Programme.


(iii) Clerks and Councils Direct May issue.
7. Any Other Business.
(a) PUNCHESTON VILLAGE GREEN. The Clerk reported that he had received a complaint from a member of the community that the two flower beds at Puncheston Green had not been weeded for some considerable time. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Headteacher, Puncheston School informing her of the complaint and suggesting that perhaps parents of the pupils at the school might be prepared to volunteer to weed the two flower beds.
(b) DOG FOULING, PUNCHESTON VILLAGE. Alison Evans reported that she had received a complaint from a member of the community that some dog owners were picking up dog mess, placing this into little bags and then leaving the bags at the side of the road. It was agreed that the Clerk should include an item in the news item reminding dog owners that the dog mess should be picked up, bagged and then placed in their own refuse bins or in the public litter bins.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9.15 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 29th June 2016 at Puncheston School at 8.0 p m.
